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SUBJECT/TITLE
Special license plate changes
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Representative Hubert Collins

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:

City;
X
County;
X
Urban-County

X
Charter County
X
Consolidated Local

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 County clerks

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing
X
Adds New
X
Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

HB 172 HCS retains the original provisions of the bill except for the following change: in Section 2 county clerks are allowed to receive 5% of the funds donated for each special license plate issued.

HB 172 HCS is an omnibus revision of provisions governing the issuance of special license plates. The bill establishes fees to be collected for special plates, with a portion going to county clerks' offices, and sets out rules and guidelines for issuing new special plates.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of HB 172 HCS on local governments is expected to be minimal to moderate. The bill affects clerks' offices because those agencies are responsible for issuing license plates and collecting the fees charged for the plates. The bill does not affect the $3.00 fee that clerks currently receive for issuing regular or special plates.

Section 2 of the bill permits county clerks' offices to retain 5% of the special license plate fees designated to be remitted to groups or associations sponsoring the various plates. The state issued almost 270,000 special plates in 2003, compared to about 147,000 issued in 2002. There are 40 categories of special license plates. Special plate sales generated over $1.8 million in payments to various groups and associations in 2003. The extra payments, usually $5 or $10 per plate, are required by statutes. It is not certain if special plate requests will continue the upward trend experienced from 2002 and 2003. The increased number of special plates purchases has been attributed to public discontent over the regular reflectorized plate.

Under provisions of the bill and based on the 2003 special plate requests, clerks' offices could realize $93,000, which would be in addition to regular fee collected for issuing license plates. Also, the bill allows motorists to contribute additional funds to their groups, plus allows for the creation of new special plates that could have a mandatory extra fee requirement.

Section 1 of the bill allows any special license plate to be combined with a personalized license plate for a $25 state fee in addition to all other fees for the special license plate. Of the approximate 2.2 million car and light truck license plates issued in 2003, almost 270,000 were special plates, as noted earlier. The state issued over 40,000 personalized or vanity plates in 2003.

The opportunity to combine special and personalized plates currently exists only with the military plate, according to LRC staff. An official with the Kentucky County Clerks' Association said the provision may not lead to increased special plate sales, rather, more special license plate purchasers may decide to personalize their plates. Regardless, the spokesperson noted the clerks' fee will remain unchanged.
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